



The Students' Representative Council
Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants
Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.

5th Meeting of the 46th SRC
 7:00pm, Monday, October 7, 2018
 MMH, Room 201

Attendance Record

Position	Name	Present	Regrets	Absent
President	Husoni Raymond	X		
Vice President Administration	Matthew Oram	X		
Vice President Education	Ailish Mackenzie-Foley	X		
Vice President Student Life	Sarah Kohut	X		
Harrington Hall Representative	Tyler Dupuis	X		
Vanier Hall Representative				
Holy Cross House Representative	Darian Trevors	X		
Rigby Hall Representative	Dillon Caldwell-Bezanson	X		
Off-Campus Representative	Sydney Shelley	X		
Off-Campus Representative	Megan Cormier		X	
Off-Campus Representative	Kathleen Jones	X		
Social Inclusion Representative	Dorcas Tshimenga	X		
Sexuality & Gender Diversity Representative	Tyler MaGee	X		
Indigenous Representative				
Member at Large Representative	Megan Gibson	X		
Member at Large Representative	Graci Young	X		
International Student Representative	Sydonia Chandon	X		
Grad Class President	Brianne Durant	X		
First Year Residence Representative				

Staff Present: Brianna Hill (Chair), and Madi Geldart (Recording Secretary).

AQ Representatives: Jasmine Gidney

Guests Present: Jessica Brown



The Students' Representative Council **Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants** *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Call to Order and Quorum Call

Meeting was called to order by Brianna Hill at 7:02 pm.
Quorum is met with 14 voting members present.

1. Approval of Agenda

The agenda was presented to council.
It was moved by Sydney to approve agenda as presented.
Seconded by Darian.
The agenda was approved as amended.

2. Approval of the Minutes from the 4th Meeting

The minutes from last meeting were presented to council.
It was moved by Ailish to approve minutes as presented.
Seconded by Tyler M.
The minutes were approved as amended.

3. Business Arising from the Minutes

VPSL Sarah made a motion that be it resolved that *Blank* be appointed as the Women's Centre liaison.
Seconded by Tyler M.
The motion was approved, and the appointment of the Women's Centre liaison was opened for discussion.

Sarah: Hopefully this is the last time that I bring this up. So, now I'm going to open it for representatives to put themselves forward as a Women's Centre liaison. Do I need to clarify what the Women's Centre liaison is, or is everyone okay? Good? Okay, sounds great. So, is anyone interested in being the liaison? So, Graci, even though you're the only one interested, if you'd like to say a couple words on why you're interested in being the liaison, you're more than welcome, if not we can just move into the appointment.

Graci: Hey everyone. Hope you've had a good week. I would like to be the liaison because I did preform the Vagina Monologues last year, and I also worked for the Woman's Resource and Sexual Assault Centre back home for two years, so its kinda super close to my heart, so that's why. Thank you.

VPSL Sarah made a motion that be it resolved that *Blank* be replaced by Graci Young as the Women's Centre liaison.
Seconded by Dorcas.
The motion was approved as amended with 12 members voting yes, and 2 members abstaining*

**VPSL Sarah Kohut abstained because she moved the motion; At Large Rep Graci Young abstained due to conflict of interest.*



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

4. Executive Reports

4.1 President's Report – Husoni Raymond

I can't think of a greeting, so I'll just get into my report. So, this week I had a call with Jodi Michelle, who is the Associate Vice President Advancement and Alumni Relations, to talk about Kindness Week which I have put something in the discussion items that I'll touch on later. I met with a student from the Debate Society just to talk about some logistics related to the society, since I was the president a couple years back. So, they just wanted my feedback on this year and any advice that I had to give.

I've had two meetings with Cindy over the last week, just to go over some of the promotion for GOTV events. We'll also be sending out our first newsletter on Wednesday. We just got the mail list from the university, so we're really excited to be sending out our weekly newsletters. If any of you want anything included in the newsletter, you can just let me know, and then I'll communicate that to Cindy. Preferably the week before you need it in the letter, just so we have some time to work out the logistics of it and the phrasing and creating the graphics for it.

I had lunch at the Wabanaki Center which is always a good time. Every Wednesday at 12:00 PM there's lunch at the Wabanaki Center, and you're all invited for a free lunch, and I will be cooking this week, so that's exciting. We had a SEC – Student Executive Council – meeting last Wednesday. I had a Senate Committee on Indigenous Reconciliation meeting, as well, where we discussed the implementation of the Red Dress Project and also a review of the Orange Shirt Day ceremony that happened, which was really good in my opinion. This weekend I attended a conference called the YAG – Youth Action Gathering. I was invited to...and basically it is for immigrant and refugee youth from across Canada coming together and participating in capacity building workshops, so I went there to volunteer.

I had a meeting with Tyler and Sarah this morning to talk about some potential events for LGBTQIA2S+ History Month, but I'll just say Queer History Month if that encompasses everything. So, that was really productive. It was very early, and my brain was half functioning, but I think we were able to come up with some good plans. I sat at the Brownies and Ballots table today, and I saw a couple students – a lot of students voting, so that was also really exciting, and I was able to use my knowledge on the elections to help a couple of students determine whether or not they can vote at the special polls.

I read a poem at the Red Dress installation today. I've never done public poetry before, but I did it and it went all right, and I actually did it with Chevelle Malcolm from UNB, who actually wrote the poem about missing and murdered Indigenous women, and it was really impactful. Maybe later I'll give you folks a piece. Today, we also announced the winner of the Instagram contest, and they won a STUSU windbreaker jacket, STUSU mug, a STUSU backpack, and a \$50 cheque.

I had a couple of interviews with the AQ this week. One about Orange Shirt Day, like how that went and my opinion on it, and one regarding signing an MOU you in late August, and I also had an interview with Gregory – who if you remember from last meeting, I mentioned someone reached out to me saying that they liked my interview on the CBC Radio and they wanted to include me in their book – so, I had an interview with that. So, I'm excited to see how that comes out, but they said that the book wouldn't be published until the spring, so it's gonna be a long wait.

Relating to NBSA, we had an NBSA board meeting today, where I took the minutes, as usual, and I also provided feedback on the State of Student Affairs which is a document that is sent to the Lieutenant Governor, and it's also public, so once that's approved, once everyone provides their feedback then it's



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

gonna be approved by the board, and then it's gonna be public for everyone to read. The executives met and we discussed our priorities for the year with CASA, and ranking them from our perspective, and that is all.

4.2 Vice-President of Administration's Report – Matthew Oram

Hi everybody. I hope everybody had a good week. I had two meetings, my first committee meeting, both Governance and Finance. For the Governance Committee meeting, we went over a review the St Thomas Early English Drama Society constitution and the Investment Club's constitution that were both sent in. There were adaptations that needed to be made for both of them, so hopefully they'll be sent back soon. I believe I just received the feeling was from the Early English Drama Society as well, so as long as the edits were made, that should be passed. Also, the Finance Committee meeting we had that on Thursday, or Friday, I believe, and we approved one funding request for two Social Work students for \$500 each. They're going to Romania and they needed a lot of money. Also, my second Campus Trust Finance Committee meeting will be on Wednesday, and I'm supposed to review invoices for the Trust. It's my first time doing that, so hopefully that goes well.

Student Advisory Committee training will be Friday. Shauna Foot from the Registrar's Office, Carmen Law from Res Life, and hopefully Brock from Student Services will be presenting there, as well as myself. So, that will be done on Friday. I also received a few emails regarding Campus Trust coverage as always. Eye exams and that type of stuff. I also received a club application constitution for the French Society so the Governance Committee will have to meet again this week at some point. We had our SEC meeting. Office hours - mine at the Help Desk, which went well, and I was also at the Get Out the Vote table a couple of times, which went well as well. So, that's it for me.

4.3 Vice President of Education's Report – Ailish MacKenzie-Foley

Greetings, I was just on Word Hippo trying to find another way to say hi, so greetings. How's it going? So, anyways, so this week, or I guess last week, the NBSA did an audit of Experiential Learning of the four schools that the NBSA represents. I got to attend the St Thomas audit and the UNB Saint John audit. Our ED – our executive director – of the NBSA calls it the Crush and Café because he wants to make policy appealing. So, we had a really good turnout. A lot of really good feedback. It is basically like, these cool sit down sessions where you write what you know about Future Ready New Brunswick and Experiential Learning and there's playdoh and there's stickers, and everyone can just talk about all how they feel, so it's great time, and we had lots of international students come out which was amazing. So, that went really really well.

We have special polling going on right now, and if you haven't voted yet, please go do it. It's very important, and you get a brownie afterwards, and if you didn't get one after you voted today because the table was closed, you can go tomorrow and get a brownie. Not @-ing anyone, but I've heard some complaints. The vote balloons went up today that we got from CASA in our initial package. There's big golden balloons. I had to take them from the store with helium, into my car, into JDH which is really scary because I thought they were going to float up into the air, but they didn't, so that's great. They look really cool and anyone is more than welcome to go take pictures of them. We encourage it. Why wouldn't you? They look great.

We had our NBSA board call today. I met with Tyler2 about sustainability, and then I met with Tyler2 again about sustainability with other members of the exec. I sent out Doodle polls for my committees, and Academic and University Affairs Committee will be meeting this week. It was supposed to be this Thursday, but then people emailed me that they can't make it anymore Thursday, so we might have to change that. And, then Member Relations and External Affairs will be meeting either next week, or the week after. We had a SEC meeting. I have an International Education Week meeting with Kerry, STUISA, and Natalia on



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Wednesday. Just to prepare and throw some ideas around for what we want to do for it. I have a Federal Policy Committee meeting on Friday with CASA, and I'm finishing up our student senator report for Senate next week. And, Get Out The Vote.

Tyler: I just want to say, Ailish, waiting for the bus today, I saw you struggle with those balloons outside of JDH, and I just want to let you know that you are appreciated for all the hard work you do.

Ailish: Thank you so much. It was really embarrassing. I could feel all the eyes, and no one would come and help me though, they were just sitting outside JDH. I was just trying to wrestle these balloons because I was scared they were going to bust – anyways thank you.

4.4 Vice-President of Student Life's Report – Sarah Kohut:

Kia Ora! I saw that on Ailish's Word Hippo search, its a greeting in New Zealand, and it translates as cheers, good luck, or best wishes, so Kia Ora. I mean that's probably not the right pronunciation, but whatever. Anyways, last Tuesday I had a Sexual Assault Prevention Team meeting, so that's the Tri-Campus meetings that I attend. It went really well, and you all would be happy to know that we do a roundtable every time and we say what the universities are up to, and STU kicked UNB and NBCC out of the park because I was like, "we're doing this, this, this, this" and everyone is like, "nothing to report," so everyone can feel proud about that.

I also met with Brock Richardson, Kyle McNally, who is our Activities Coordinator, Ashley Henry, who works for Communications, Carmen Law, who works for Residence Life, and Brett McCaver, who I think she's under Residence Life or Student Services. Her position is new, but anyways the – I don't know how many people I just listed off – but that group of people, including myself, makes up the Campus Events Committee which is new this year. So, that committee's main focus is just to improve student life on campus. Specifically, for planning more events, like, cross campus events. Anyways, so we met and we discussed just sorta things that we want to see throughout the year, what events we think that students would appreciate or value. If anyone has any feedback on that as well I'd really appreciate it. We also watched a webinar which is put on by a professor from some university in the states, and it was about how to foster school spirit without basing it around sports, so that was a really cool thing to watch. I think it's especially important for STU.

Anyways, we had a Mental Health Committee meeting last Tuesday, which went very well. We planned the event that we're doing for World Mental Health Day, which I'll talk a little bit about at the end of my report. Then on Wednesday, I met with Sam Arthurs, who is the manager of the Help Desk to discuss Socktober. So, Socktober is something that's going on for the month of October. It's being run by AIDS New Brunswick, and basically, it's a sock drive to donate socks for their needle exchange program. So, if you have any socks that you don't wear, you can donate them. The donation spot is at the Help Desk. I will also be publishing a graphic about that tomorrow, or sometime this week. So, if you guys could share that on your social media, that would be awesome.

Thursday, I was at the Get Out the Vote table. I also had my office hour and I met with Meghan Costain, who's the co-chair of the Sexual Assault Prevention Committee, to talk about what we're going to discuss in that evening's agenda. The Community Food Smart Program was due, and also just so you guys know, you probably don't get many questions about Community Food Smart ever, but on the day that the order is due, I will no longer be accepting orders past 12:00 in the afternoon. So, if anyone emails me at 12:03, no deal...no, I'll be more lenient than that. But, anyway, just if anyone happens to ask you, just emphasize that because I've gotten a lot of angry e-mails from people and it's not fun getting them. Anyways, also on Thursday, I had the Sexual Assault Prevention Committee meeting which I discussed earlier. In that meeting we planned the Clothesline Project which will be happening sometime in October.



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Saturday, I sat at the pledge table for Brownies and Ballots. That was very exciting. This morning, as Husoni mentioned, I had the meeting with Husoni and Tyler to talk about events. This afternoon I attended the opening of the Red Dress installation. Unfortunately, I missed Husoni's poetry because I had class, but I'm sure it was lovely. I also helped hang some of the dresses, and I also voted today, and you guys should all vote too, like Ailish said. Then coming up this week, that I want to bring to your attention. For those of you that expressed interest in the Events and Activities Committee, I'm meeting with Kyle tomorrow, and after our meeting tomorrow he will be getting that going. So, I'd imagine that they will probably meet the following week, or sometime within that time frame. I'll post it in the SRC group, so that you guys all know.

And then this Thursday, October 10th is World Mental Health Day. So, the Mental Health Committee is putting on an initiative and JDH where the Wall of Bricks was. We're going to be filling it with post-it notes, and we're gonna invite students to write down what mental health means to them, why mental health is important, what they do and how about days, stuff like that. Everything pertaining to mental health, just to get a visual representation of that mental health is prevalent and that matters, so come out, fill out a sticky note, come take a look at what other students have written, share it in your house pages, with your friends, et cetera, and, yeah, that's all for me.

Ailish: I just have a comment on the voting point...if I can, I don't want to throw off your governance. Anyways, I just wanted to remind everyone to be as nonpartisan as possible on social media. I already put that in our Facebook group, but I just want to remind everyone it's very important that we do so, as STUSU is a nonpartisan organisation, and we also represent non-partisan organizations, so we would really love the rest of our councillor displaying that. I know it's tough. It can be hard not to hit that like button or share, but please just try your best.

5. Employee Updates

No employee report available.

6. Representative Reports

6.1 Harrington Hall (Tyler D.)

Hello everyone. I hope you're all getting ready for a wonderful spook-tastic October. I hope you're all thinking about what you want to be for Halloween because I know I sure am. So, this week...actually I'll start with our House Committee meeting, so we had this wonderful new initiative from one of our wing reps actually. So, we're looking at what we can do to be more sustainable inside of our own house, and we've noticed that our recycling bins actually don't have a plastic specific category to recycle plastics, so we have a wing rep actually contacting facilities this week to see what we can do to help lower our plastic consumption in Harrington. So, I just wanted to give that little shout-out because I think that's such an amazing cause that this individual is taking on. So, other than that we're getting ready for intramural basketball. I'm dusting off the Harrington shoes, so watch out. Other than that we had House Committee training, we did some bondings, we talked constitutional amendments, and most importantly, I built the best spaghetti marshmallow tower in the entire world, and I see the Holy Cross Rep laughing because it didn't stand up for too long, but it stood very tall in my heart. Other than that, we're talking about some events. We're brainstorming. We're talking of course, about our first party. Just in general I've been answering a lot of voting questions, from residents that have questions about voting, different types of IDs, all that. So, I've been busy doing that. Most importantly, I voted – I didn't get my brownie, so, Ailish, I will be there tomorrow. Thank you.



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Ailish: You can tell them that I sent you, if I'm not there.

Darian: Holy Cross's tower was just a stick, so you guys beat us.

6.2 Vanier Hall

No report available.

6.3 Holy Cross House (Darian)

Hi everyone. House Committee still hasn't met, but we finally got our wing reps, so we're meeting sometime this week. Yesterday, House Committee had training which was pretty cool, and we came up with a few ideas that everyone – Holy Cross House Committee – wants to do. We're thinking about doing a coffee house more towards the end of the semester, and we're also talking about next semester, to do a mukbang which is pretty cool. So, just like our annual kind of stuff, so yeah, we're meeting tomorrow actually so more information next week. That's everything for me.

6.4 Rigby Hall (Dillon)

Hello, I'm actually not lost this time, so that's good. So, we actually had our first meeting. It was productive. We kind of just helped everyone to understand what their jobs are. So, we started brainstorming a couple ideas, and some of you might know what this is, but we're thinking of bringing back Forest Hill Frost Fest, so that's in the making. None of what I'm going to say is set in stone, and we haven't passed any of them, we're just talking about them right now. We're also thinking of some sort of award system we could do within our house, and we also have our intramurals starting up. We don't have a lot of people signing up for them, so we're been advertising, so hopefully that gets better. This week we'll have our floor reps finally in their position.

6.5 Off-Campus – (Sydney/Kathleen/Megan C.)

Kathleen: Hi everyone, hope you all had a great week. This week we did a lot. We got the Off-Campus lounge confirmed for 5:30 PM until 11:30 PM on the 29th. That gives us half an hour on each end to set up and tear down before people try to kick us out. Anyway, we also got the Off-Campus Committee going. So far, we only have about five people, but we're hoping after our first meeting – which is this Thursday at 6:00 PM – that people will get more interested and they'll want to join our committee and make OC as good as it can be.

I also got intramurals for basketball going. We have about 13-14 people who want to play this year for off-campus, so hopefully this is our year. Hopefully we at least try to win, and I got the funding from STUSU, so people don't have to pay to play basketball on Mondays and Wednesdays. Just so we can have more of a community thing and not exclude anyone from playing.

Sydney: Aloha, so I don't have really a lot. Kathleen basically explained it all. I voted today, so that was really exciting. Megan Cormier – our other Off-Campus Representative – unfortunately she has Moot Court every Monday so she can't be here. I'm going to speak on her behalf. She started an agenda for our meeting this Thursday the 10th, and we're excited to have our community members join us and bounce ideas off each other.

Kathleen: I also forgot to mention that Megan and I did have a brief meeting. Sydney was in class, so we had to meet at some point, and we just talked about the same things that we talked about today, that Sydney knew all about because she was in the loop.

Sarah: I have a question and a statement. Statement: OC will win. I am on the OC basketball team, and we will win. Question: Where is the meeting?



The Students' Representative Council **Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants** *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Kathleen: The meeting on Thursday will just be in the OC lounge, just in an area where we can join together. Its just easier than trying to book a room for about 4-5 people.

Sydney: I wasn't sure if we mentioned it, but the meeting is at 6:00 PM.

Tyler: Unlike my acquaintance, Sarah, I don't have a statement to say. I have a fact to state, and I will meet you on the court...spiritually, not personally because I'm incapable of doing basketball, but Harrington will win this year. Thank you.

Sydney: Bring it on.

Ailish: I was just wondering, is this in the Facebook group?

Kathleen: You mean, do we have a Facebook group, or is it on the off-campus Facebook group?

Ailish: Just wondering for sign ups for intramurals and stuff, is it on the Facebook group?

Kathleen: Yeah, so we made a big post where if anybody was interested about the committee or intramurals that they were to email our email, su_oc@stu.ca. We ended up having to track down people who liked the post to see if they were actually interested because no one likes to email people anymore.

6.6 Social Inclusion Representative – (Dorcas)

Good evening. So, first thing is I helped with the pledge table – or the Get Out the Vote pledge table. I attended the same conference as Husoni, so it was the Youth Action Gathering Summit. Which is basically about empowering youth, but most specifically refugee, immigrants, and – for more broader terms – newcomers. At that same meeting, I did an interview with the Canadian Council for Refugees, and then later on that week, I met with a student who wanted to talk about how to better integrate mature students into the social life on campus, and I also voted. So, that's all.

6.7 Sexuality & Gender Diversity Representative – (Tyler M.)

Hi queens, I hope you've had a really good week. This week is going to be a stressful one, but that's alright, we'll get through it together. Please note the message on the board. Remember self care is important, so even though we have a lot of stuff going on, take some time for yourself. So, happy LGBTQIA2S+ History Month. Shout out to Husoni and Sarah for helping plan the events for this month. We had a meeting earlier today actually, and it was really productive, and thank you guys so much because I had no idea how I was going to go about this one, so thank you. The events that we have planned for this month are Block Out Homophobia, which is to be held in JDH – tentatively on the 16th to 18th. So, what it is, is we'll have a banner with the word homophobia written on it, so that STU students, faculty, and staff – basically whoever's in JDH – will be able to write a message on a handprint cut out in the pride colours, and then you would tape that over top of the word homophobia, so the idea is you're literally pushing it out, so that way its covered by the pride colours and of supportive messages from people.

We will also have Fast Fact Friday, which hopefully will be run on STUSU social media page. Still working out some stuff on that one, but it will be shared on important events and quick info on the history of the community's fight for acceptance, and finally I have a meeting with Ashlyn Henry, one of STU's communications department workers, and we're planning a video where a selection of students can share some things about what Queer History Month means to them, so of their stories and what they hope to see in terms of acceptance and visibility moving forward.



The Students' Representative Council Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

And, I also just received confirmation from them that the pride flag will be raised tomorrow and remain there for the duration of the month, so that's really cool to see and I encourage everyone to check out the events. Also, if any council members would like to stay after the meeting to help cut some rainbow coloured handprints that would be amazing, and if anybody else would like to help run the table for Block Out Homophobia just meet me afterwards and we can talk about that stuff.

Q&A news, so I had another meeting with the students I've been working with and we put the final touches on the constitution as a new society, which is awesome – a big undertaking. We've done a huge overall of it, and we've actually given the society a new name, and that will be released later this month, but it's super exciting. I'm very happy about it. I had my office hours last Wednesday which is in ECH G10 from 11:30 – 12:30, just thought I'd put that out there, in case you want to come say hi. I had a couple students show up and it was great. I started volunteering at the 203 Centre. I had my first shift last week, and it's an excellent resource for LGBT individuals and allies, so I'd encourage you all to check it out if you haven't already. It's an excellent resource. It's awesome. Last but not least, I voted this past weekend, and I hope you all do as well because your vote matters. That's all from me, guys.

6.8 Indigenous Representative

No report available.

6.9 At-Large Representative (Graci/Megan G.)

Megan: Good evening peeps, we hope you're having a fantastic week. So, to start off, I've been helping out a lot at the GOTV table this weekend, and I also voted. We also did the Instagram poll to see what student issues people were interested in and Graci is going to read us that list.

Graci: We had: More volunteering activities, more international fairs, dance competitions, more LGBTQIA2S+ events, a drag show, more environmental initiatives – and they included how to be more earth friendly and a workshop, which I think would be a cool idea. Although I'm not sure if STU Sustainability is doing something like that as well, so we'll have to reach out to them and see what their plans are – and then, events engaging the Education and Social Work students – which is also something to think about too because I think we get caught up with all the undergrad students. So, this was pretty cool. I also got a question from someone – unrelated to my position – but they're on a committee and they were wondering if they could do a raffle without a lottery license? I didn't know what the specifics were behind that, so if anyone has an answer to that specifically, tell me please. Other than that, I think...

Megan: Yeah, we're going to try and do some brainstorming over Thanksgiving, and we're going to combine all our ideas to see what we can come up with those issues.

Sarah: Is the raffle for money? Or, just anything?

Graci: I'm not totally sure to be honest with you. I think they're trying to build a basket of something and then raffling the basket off to produce funds for the committee, but they weren't sure if they needed some kind of licensing for it.

Sarah: The reason that is asked is because I raffled a Community Food Smart bag off and I didn't have a license, but I don't know. I'm no raffle license expert, but I know that sports teams raffle off stuff all the time, and like, minor league teams, and I don't know if they have a license, but you can always look into it.



The Students' Representative Council **Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants** *Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.*

Ailish: I'm like 99% sure that as long as its not money, its an item, you don't need a licence. Don't quote me, but, like, pretty sure.

Graci: Thank you very much.

6.10 International Student Representative (Sydona)

Hi guys, how are you? This week...my weekly report, I met with the Financial Committee regarding funding for two BSW (Bachelor of Social Work) students to present research at the Social Work International Conference in Romania. We decided to fund each student \$500 towards the entire trip. That's it.

6.11 First Year Residence Representative

No report available.

6.12 Grad Class Representative (Bri)

Hello everybody, last week the Grad Class had a little booth set up in JDH. The purpose of that booth was to help graduating students who had not booked their grad photos get in before all the sessions closed on campus. So, we filled up all the appointments which was awesome. We caught a lot of people who are kinda like slackers that don't read the Facebook posts and everything like that. People who normally wouldn't have signed up for the photos unless someone told them like, "you need to do this right now," so that was awesome. Moving forward, if graduating students have not booked their photos yet, there still is time to do it. They'll just have to book an appointment through Karen and Trevor at KarenMorrisPhotography.com, and they'll have to go to the actual studio for the session. That's everything for now.

Kathleen: I'd just like to say that Karen and Trevor are amazing. I went and got my grad photos done last week, and I think that's the best experience I've ever had getting professional photos done.

Bri: Thank you so much for that feedback, and if you wanted to just send them a quick email, or anything like that, they really appreciate any feedback that you have.

7. New Business

7.1 Kindness Week

Husoni: Hello again everyone, I just put that on the agenda because we just launched our new social media contest for Kindness Week to win a free meal at the Cellar, so if you all could share that, and also promote that in your respective groups so we can get some more clout on social media. Thank you.

Tyler D: Are we allowed to participate?

Husoni: Yeah, but you might not win...sorry.

Dorcas: This is just going back to Graci's question. I checked it out and you only need a license to raffle money and alcohol.

Graci: Thank you very much. Good to know.

8. Questions, Announcements & Notices

Husoni: Please stay back and help us cut out hands for the Block Out Homophobia event.



The Students' Representative Council
Le Conseil Représentatif des Étudiants
Students' Union of St. Thomas University, Inc.

Tyler M: You get awesome bragging rights if you do it. That's your motivation to stay.

Kathleen: Are you still welcome if you didn't bring scissors?

Husoni: Yes, I brought a couple just in case.

Tyler D: No one else mentioned it, but I hope you all have a wonderful thanksgiving if you celebrate the holiday.

Husoni: We probably won't be having a meeting this Monday if its on Thanksgiving, so there's also that.

9. Adjournment

Motion for adjournment was moved by Dillon.

Seconded by Bri.

Motion for adjournment was carried.

Adjournment at 7:47 pm.

Submission:

The minutes were respectfully submitted to the Vice-President of Administration on October 10, 2019.

Madi Geldart
su_secretary@stu.ca
Recording Secretary
STUSU Student Representative Council